ROCHESTER INSTITUTE OF LEGINOLOGY. Rochester 8. New York

September 27, 1962 STUDENT COUNCIL MINUTES

The meeting was called to order by the President Russ Trimble. Roll was taken, and the following were absented.

Electrical - Douglas Saunders Printing - Wayne Dingerson

Mechanical - Feter Willard Photo. - Ronald Sokolowski

Minutes of the previous meeting were read as corrected.

DIVISION REPORTS

Internal Affairs

The Budget Committee will conduct a budget survay.

The list of Student Council representatives was revised.

Social

The ticket sales for the Richard Maltby Dance, September 29, have been slow. Volunteers to sell tickets were Bill McDonald and Aliece Thompson.

It was moved and carried that all the faculty and administration should be invited to all Student Council social events with-out charge. A notice will be published to that extent.

Organizational Affairs

Reservations have been made for the Leadership Conference. Mr. Bends has offered the use of 50 Main Street West.

Publicity and Public Relations

Bill Wing will be the publicity chairmar under the division of Fublicity and Fublic Relations.

BUSINESS

01d

Inquiries have been made into the availability and cost of a school blazer. Further investigation will follow after the Institute has considered a new crest and colors.

New

Student Association cards for the upperclassmen will be handled through the department representatives under Publicity and Public Relations. It is hoped that they will be distributed within the next week.

Larry Downs will discuss the possibility, with Vice-President Smith, of obtaining accumulative grade point averages for the students benefit at the end of the Winter Quarter each year.

It was moved and tabled that the Student Council allocate the money

Stude t Council Minutes con't - 9/27/62

to fulfill the renovation of the ice rink up to the estimate handed down by Mr. Bender The matter was turned over to the Budget Committee.

It was moved and carried that the Student Council express its sincere sympathy to the family of the deceased and funds be allocated to purchase a bouquet for the funeral.

It was moved and defeated that a committee be formed to study the conditions of this neighborhood.

It was moved that the Student Council send its expression of sympathy (vote of confidence) in a letter to the parents of the two fellows involved. It was moved and carried that the premotion be amended to read that the letter which would be sent to the parents be first read and accepted by Dr. Champbell.

Motions to be presented to council meetings must be submitted in writing prior to the meeting.

The Student Council file is located in front of Eastman 125.

Department newsletters must be in the secretary's file by noon on the luesday following the council meeting. Failure to do so twice will count as a absence. Three absences a quarter result in explusion from the council.

It was moved and withdrawn that all news-letters to be published in the following week should eliminate the discussion of the Farents' notes of sympathy sent to the parents of the deceased and the boys involved.

Bill Wing will write a small article for the REFORTER concerning the matter so that a universal presentation may be made. Russ requested that the subject be left out of the newsletters.

Dan McGillicuddy was nominated and elected Student Council Vice-President.

John Snyder was nominated and elected as the division head of Organizational Affairs.

ANNOUN CEMEN 25

Please support the Richard Maltby Dance.

Many thanks go out to the students who helped with registration and "Freshmen Daze".

The next meeting will be Thursday, October 4, at 6:00.

Dr. CKampbell gave a summary of the previous accident involving $R.I.\overset{m}{I}$ students.

The meeting was adjouned.

Respectfully submitted

Kit'my Corti, Secretary

		<u>Ø</u>	10/4	1/61	81/01	10/25/62	5		11/13	1/29/62	17:	-15	1 2	1.131	9	11/19	2	2	w	
	Art and De	2763	16025	162-1	18/62-		11/62	(a) (b)	63 (21/11	F	10/63	17/63	S) HE	163) 63	+ 63	21/8	28/63	163	
	Business	127 GONCDONNED	SOLOPION	BACKUS	MICONAU	SOMON	BACKUS	MCDONAL	Q	CAREN	BACKUS	DC DONNO	FOOD TO SE	BACKUS	BCLL MCDS/WC	NANCS	BRINS	7 pc	INL LADOR	
ALL	EN	HARRIS	N DOWNS	DILATO		Compra	RUBINED	- Commontenger	SPACE CONTRACT	DETERMINENT	SAEMAS ASEMAS		PATTEN	Secoss	NPACY	Source		OBRUM	N. N. N.	1
BLA	Chemistry	ZAMER	SAMES SAMES				A ZAMPO	BLACK	STATISTICS.	SANDE	BLACK		-	BLACK	CAROLA	TANKS IN	0			1
SKIL	LMIN			,	-	4	BRANDON	-		7392 A	K BOQUET		PAROC	SALL SALL	WADAS	Boquist	C 200012	N SXIL	100 V	The state of the s
4 .	ARWOOD .	HECEN	-	HOWARD HOWARD	2		THO WHELD		-		PILATO	PILATO	PICKTO PARCEC	DINTO	Spirato	TANKO CO	S MARY	NL	N.	7
47	Mechanical Anara	PICK			HANGHS	100 Cm	SOLDIOL ST	7	-	TOPPE	TURNER	TAILREUNCE	PERSONAL PROPERTY AND ADDRESS.	1-		ML LEE	TORHER	FAMER	NE X	
W	Photograph	CHOYD CI YOULD		-		DESTRUCTION DE LA CONTROL DE L	DE BEARD	-	NS CHOLONS	-		RE BEARD	STER HEN		3	NHES NOW	P BERICY	TAIRBOOK PLOT	EX.	>
3	TITHCINE	GANC	POZER	POZES	POXET PARAMET	3000	POZEL POZEL		NC NC		SORPOR	-	SK Bright	BASERY WILLIAM SADEN	PREVIO	SSHOUSY	5	STATE OF THE PARTY	X	7
3	School for	TO ALL	S CANC MET	TONNA CAME AN	POZESSI CANC Cra	SCAPUSA	JAM DAGE		SCAPPINA		SCOTT	ROSS	Sugary NASUS	SAIDEN	SCOTT	SADEN	7.1	SUSAN SESTING	No.	A STAN
	June 2	PERONIES		3076	PIENCONES	7	nen	PERCOVES	James -		- 47		LADUK				C			
																				4
																			*	

9+0/27/62

DUMEIL

WELCOME FROSHI

AN C EN LETTER TO THE FRESHNEN

On behalf of myself and my fellow representatives

I extend a cordial welcome to all of you.

By now many of you particularly the freshmen are wondering the purpose behind the "Council Notes".

Well to clear things up-it's the means by which Student Council communicates it messages and business to you-the Student Body.

COUNCIL BRIEFS

A motion was passed to have Faculty and Administration invited as guests to all student Council sponsored events.

AN NOTE OF INTEREST TO UPPERCLAUSMEN

Student Association cards will be handled through your Student Council representatives in the coming weeks.

MISCELLANECUS

It seems a little more school ethusiam could be shown by attending events put on by Student Council. Encugh said?

7

STUDENT COUNCIL NEWSLETTER

Joyce Pilato Larry Downs Dick Harris

Points of Information:

- 1. Last year this newsletter was devised as a means for better communications between you, the students, and the Student Association. We hope this objective is accomplished and that it benefits you and Student Council.
- 2. For those of you that are new among us, the people named above represent the School of Business Administration in Student Council. In other words, they're your representatives and will voice your opinions. Two representative vacancies will be filled in the near future bringing the number to 5.

News Items:

- 1. As of this year, memvers of the Faculty and the Administration will be admitted as guests at all social events sponsored by the Student Association.
- 2. Steps are now being taken to see what can be done about informing students of their Grade Point Average at the end of each Winter Quarter. This is advantageous in that you would know your standing in relation to obtaining the Associates and B.S. Degree. Also, you would know where you stand within the rest of your class.
- 3. Last Thursday Dan McGillicuddy was officially elected by Student Council as Vice-President of the Student Association. At the same time, John Snyder of the Electrical Dept. was elected Committee Chairman of Organizational Affairs.

One Final Note:

In the event that you have a suggestion, idea, question, gripe, etc., please try to contact a representative personally. If this proves impossible, drop a note in one of the representative's envelopes in the Business Administration file folder or in the Student Council file opposite E 125 intthe main corridor of the Eastman Building. You will find your reps. listed there. We will be glad to serve you. That's what we are here for.

Business Administration Council Representative

Sick Harris

Student Council Vewsletter

A weekly report from your Student Council Representatives on the appenings in Council with sidelights on special school and dept. events.

BANNER YEAR PREDICTED BATTI

FOR A.C.S.

Enth us asm for making this ACS most successful year is running high both freshmen and upperclassenen.

over 35 students and faculty

were present in the Gym We nesday for the first

meeting of the year. The program included the showing of two films: 'Science in Space' and "The

International Atom, Revisions to the present

Constitution were presented and will be discussed and voted upon at the next meeting.

This year's ACS officers are: Peter Zendo, President; Nelson Case, Vice President; Jim Prazer, Program Chairman; Barbara Larsen, Secre-

tary; and Fred Delles, Treasurer.

The following committees were formed:

Program:

Larry Meehan, John Papietro, and Jim Hance

Publicity:

Marie Patane and Carol Schlonski

Publications:

Phil Schuessler

Envelope Stuffing:

Jim Wilson and Carl Carpenter

Recru ting:

Pete Cullon

Tutoring Service:

Otto Mander

Journal Reviewing:
Ron Carlton and Ralph Gerner

Scrapbook:

Apron Sales

ill committees are in need of more members. If interested in serving on any committee please fill in the application below:

A.C.S.

NAME .

OMM ITTE:

eturn to Pete Z mic)

Your Rep on Council:

J m Black Rte Zanio

Free "R.I.T." postcads are available at t the Student Union corner of Washington and Troup.

BATTLE RAGING FOR OPENING ON COUNCIL

WHO WILL BE NEW CHEM REP?

This is what we hope our head line will read next we to Cho istry should have 3 represent it cs on

Council but pr sently has only 2. Therefore, a replacement election will be held in about two weeks. Ever one interested should contact Poter Zando or Jim Black.

Sept. 27, 1962

COUNCIL MEET AGS OPEN TO ALL

All Student Council meetings are open to every student at RIT. They are held each Thursday at 6:00 pm in the Student Union. Why not stop in this Thursday and find out what you, the RIT stoudent body, is doing this year?

QUESTIONS:

- 1) Will R.T get now school colors soon?
- 2) Will official RIT blazers be made available this year?
- 3) When will upperclassmen (and women) get their new student association cards?

ANS VER :

- 1) probab }
- 2) maybe no Xus Pring
- 3) i na couple of weeks

Electrical

STUDENT COUNCIL NEWSLETTER

As you have probably realized by now, the school work is begginning to pile up again. Well, so is the work of the Student Council.

Student Council had their first regularly scheduled meeting of the 1962-63 school year last Thursday. The most important item of business was, of course, last Saturday night's dance. I hope you attended it because if you didn't you missed dancing to a wonderful band. Besides, it cost you a "pretty penny" out of your Student Association fee regardless of whether you went or not.

The next two items of business were two things on which I would like your opinions:

- (1) Student Council is looking into the possibility of having accumulative grade point averages and class standings published at the end of winter quarter. This would be to the benefit of freshmen who are not familiar with the grade-point system and to seniors who want to know where the stand when they are job hunting.
- (2) Student Council is considering the possibility of making school blazers available to the student body through the book store.

As most of the upper classmen know, there was a shake-up last spring in the Student Council Executive Committee, and we were left without a vice-president. Dan McGillicuddy was voted in last Thursday as the new vice-president. A very good choise, I might add.

If you have any additional questions about Student Council, I can be contacted through my Electrical Department folder or my Student Council folder across from E-125. I would especially welcome questions from the freshmen who are probably not too familiar with our council.

YOUR representative

Denis L. Boquist

Department of Food Administration October 1, 1962

September 27, 1962

Fellow Food Students:

120

Welcome everyone (for the ten-millionth time, I'll bet.)
This time it's from Student Council and your representatives,
Helen Howard for Fall and Spring quarters and Angel Pilato for
Winter and Summer quarters.

For those of you who are new, you will be recieving one of these chatty little newsletters early every week. This newsletter will contain a slightly biased report of the previous Thusday night meeting of Student Council as well as information concerning the coming social and cultural events. We urge you to read these newsletters and we welcome sugestions and comments!

Student Council is composed of a President (Russ Trimble),
Vice President (Dan McGillicuddy), Secretary (Kitty Corti),
five division heads, and representatives from various departments.

At last Thursday's meeting Don Lembeck, Internal Affairs division head, reported that copies of the budget will be distributed soom and that elections to fill Student Council vacancies will take place in about three weeks. Incidently, the Foods department has no vacancies, but if you'd like to work on council there are pleanty of committee vacancies. Also, you are all invited to attend council meetings.

Mike Volkhardt, Social Chairman, announded that as of Thursday \$75 worth of tickets for the Richard Maltby dance had been sold. This is really bad news since the band cost us \$1600.

Needless to say, more student activity in this area is urged.

Also, all faculty members are now invited to be guests at

Student Council social events. "This means absolutely free! Come one, come all....."

John Snyder was appointed Organizational Affairs chairman, and he's busy on the RIT Leadership Conference.

Joe Wimmer is Campus Activities Division Head. He's working on Parents Weakend, October 26, 27, 28.

Heading the Publicity and Public Relations division is John Walther. Student Council is going to have at least one column in the Reporter this year, and maybe more. Look there for important, heretofore unrevealed news!

Renovation of Ritter Clark Ice Rink for hockey is going to cost more than originally planned. Possibly a 50-50 split with the Administration will be worked out. The Budget Committee is investigating.

To upperclassmen: your student association cards are coming, probably next week.

Be sure to attend Skits-O-Froshia this Friday at 8 p.m. in the gymn. Saturday night Sigma Pi has an open party.

What's all the talk about apathy in the Food Department? There were NINE Foods students at the Ice Rink for tours on Tuesday of Freshman Daze. That's more than any other department. Let's keep up the good work.

We urge the Freshmen to actively participate in at least one extra-cirricular activity. Don't neglect your school work, of course, but college should be a well-rounded experience consisting of more than studies.

This is a lengthy letter we know, but the following ones definately will not be this long. If you ever want to contact either of us, we have Foods folders and folders in the Student Council file accross from E-125. We're looking forward to meeting all of you soon.

Your Council Reps, and Velen

INCHANICAL NEWSLETTER

عالال عال عالم المال

mechanical

INTERNAL AFFAIRS:

Council approved President Russell Trimible's appointments of Dan McGillicudCy for Vice President and John Snyder for Organizational Affairs Division Head.

The Budget Committee will be excepting any suggestions which may help develope the new budget.

Student Association Cards will be handed out to the upper classmen by your Council Representatives.

OLD BUSTUT'S

The possibility of a school blazer can not be achieved until the school officals decide on the new R.I.T. emblem and colers.

NEW BUSINESS

A committee was formed to \$500 see Dr. Smith about the possibility of posting grades and grade standings after the Winter guarter so that students could be aware of their academic achievements

Note:

Council is lacking a representative from the department. This would be a fine opportunity for some Freshman to get in on This was out last work

Out I forget to put ore

in your falls

Ty Havens

Ch. 3 the inter workings of this Institute. Contact your present representatives if interested.

Larry Havens Mech. 3

Pete Willard Nech. 3

Dick Hoppe Fech. 3

STUDENT COUNCIL NEWSLETTER

Department of Printing

We've had a GREAT summer and sincerly hope that you had a happy! Well, down to Business?

Council had it's first meeting Tuesday night. It was decided that all staff and faculty will be invited, as guests, to Student Association Social Events. Student Association cards will be placed in your folders when they are available.

LET'S SUPPORT ATHLETICS ... no APATHY

Soccer - looks like the best season yet.

Basketball - practice starts soon.

Wrestling

Cross Country

Fencing

Ice Hockey- will have games at Ritter-Clark

Golf - best at R.I.T. last year

Baseball.

We would like more of your opinions ... leave in our folders.

Wayne Dingerson Dennis Ketchen Marv Pozefsky

Terry Sholley

Bill Sloan

Freshman: This is your Student Council newsletter which you will receive each week. Please read the information, so that you can keep informed on the transactions of your Student Council.

- 1. Vacancies left by dropped out council members wil be filled by replacement elections.
- 2. In the future all faculty members and administration will be guests of Student Council at social events.
- 3. Old Business--Would you be interested in having a school blazer? We are looking into this, and you will be hearmore about this in the future.
- 4. New Business--Upperclassmen-If you are wondering about your student association card, it will be coming along very soon.
- 5. Last spring Student Council allocated \$1500 from our surplus fund for renovating the rink for ice hockey. There is now a deficit for reconstruction. Student Council will look into the matter of filling up to the estimate the cost of renovation.

Note: You may be interested to know that the beauty of your ice rink will not be spoiled by this renormation. All the equipment is portable, so it will be removed after each game.

6. Dan McGillicuddy was elected Vice-President of Student Council to fill the vacancy made when Russ Trimble moved to the position.

Note: IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS AT ANY TIME, PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ASK ANY ONE OF YOUR REPRESENTATIVES.

September 27, 1962

Jonna Gane - C. 10 - Sue Scott
Joe Taxaci

Student Council Newsletter

STUDENT COUNCIL NEWSLETTER

Meeting held Sept. 27, 1962

Division reports

Social Division -- Division Head Mike Volkhardt

A motion was passed that members of the RIT Faculty and Administration be guests at all Student-Council sponsored affairs, such as the dance held last Saturday night.

Depending on the success of last Saturday night's dance, it may be possible for Lionel Hampton and his band to play a Sunday Afternoon concert in the gym on October 21st nothing definite yet.

Organizational Affairs -- Division head, John Snyder

The Leadership Conference is coming up some time next month and Mr. Zakia has informed us that 50 Main Street West is available. As of now, the meeting place is still unagreed upon.

Publicity and Public Relations -- Division head, John Walther Typerclassmen who have not yet received their Student Association cards may expect to get them sometime later this wack.

Old Business

The possibility of an RIT blazer was investigated and found to be temporarily impractical. It seems that the school is currently considering new colors and a new emblem. More about that later.

New Business

Larry Downs (Business) suggested that each department annually publish the cumulative grade-point average of each member of that department. The possibility of such a service is currently being investigated.

Den McGillicuddy was edected Vice President of Student Council by Student Council. As most of you know, Russ Trimble, who was elected Vice President, assumed the Presidency and thus was left with no Vice President. The constitution of Student Council makes no provisions for such as case, so as representatives of the student body, Council elected Dan to his new position. The head of Organizational affairs which was Dan, is now John Snyder.

Respect fully submitted, Divie MErcimes.

Dear Photo Students

Once again - Welcome. The following is the first of your weekly newsletters. These newsletters will be written alternately by your four Representatives:
Lloyd Beard; Fon Mihills; Ron Sokolowski; And Winifred Vaughn. The "News" is from your Student Council meetings on Thur. at six PM/ All meetings are at the Student Union and are open for you to attend.

The "News" in these letters is purely the view of the particular writer. At times we, your Reps., will disagree and we'll ad ask you for your specific views to we can represent you accurately when we vote.

Please, please do not hesitate to write us concerning pressing problems have about student activities. Write us if you feel we are not acting according to the way you # feel we should act. And occasionally, even write us if you feel he've done a good job. You may contact any member of Student Council in his/her half folder on the main floor of the eastman building, opposite E125.

Now, on to the previous meeting. For all practical purposes it was a compartively uneventful meeting.

A pressing problem was brought about by Don Lehmbeck. We need people on the inget committee, was his implication. These are the people who will eventually at upon requested budgets from the 40-50 organizations on campus. Any volunteers?

Contact Don. (a photo student).

Also Don stated because some people went on block there would be a need to bid elections in some of the departments to fill their quota.

Through a suggestion of Mike Volkhardt, Secal Social Chairman, Student Woncil has sent a standing invitation to the faculty to the effect that they are present at all Student Council events. Pass the word around - we'd like to more faculty attend school activities.PS - Also more students.

The Freshmen have received their Student Association cards - this entitles them to free admittance at all sports events and, so don't lose it Freshmen, it mittles you to your yearbook next June. Upper classmen please be patient we'll gt around to you eventually.

A motion to donate more money to the renovation of the ice rink into hocky mestabled till a later date.

Dr. Campbell, spoke to the meeting briefly about an incident on campus last comment about his speech and other information will be carried in the leporter this week.

Well, that's all for this week. Remember, the stall style of writing and length will vary each week according to the writer and the news involved.

Sincerely,

Lloyd E. Beard

Lloyd E. Beard

STUDENT COUNCIL

Fall Guarter, 1962

Fresident Russell Trimble Social Chairman Mike Volkhardt

Vice-Fresident Daniel W. McGillicuddy Campus Activitives Joe Wimmer

Secretary Kitty Corti

Fublicity and Fublic Relations John Walther

Internal Affairs Don Lehmbeck

Organizational Affairs

Advisor Mr. Richard, D. Zakia Representatives

Business

X Dan McGillicuddy Joyce Filato EB Herb Ingersall

Larry Downs Richard Harris

Bill McDonald Karen Backus Carie Solomon

Chemistry

Pete Zando Chuck Margeson -Will harchetti - Doe ames Block

Foods

EB Angel Filato Helen Howard

OY SAC

Diane Mercomes

Retailing ₹B Sus Scott Jonna Gane FB Joe Taraci

Electrical

Denis Boquist John Snyder Doug Saunders Bob-lieagher-

Mechanical

Fete Willard Dick Hoppe Larry Havens X -Dianne-Johnson-

Fhoto.

Ron Mihills Lloyd Beard Ron Sokolowski Winnie Vaughn

Printing

Terry Sholley William Sloan

Wayne Dingerson Mary Fozefsky